               NORTHWEST NANOOSE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION 

                                        Monday, July 11, 2005 

                        7:00 pm – 1391 Madrona Drive – (Kirke’s Home) 

IN ATTENDANCE 

President                  Kirke MacMillan 

Secretary                  Jeanne Gregory 

Treasurer                  Diane Hill 

Directors at Large     Mike Rich 

                                  Frank Herman

                                  Dave Jamieson 

                                  Mike Gray 

Regrets                      Greg Field 

                                  Janet Farooq 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by Kirke MacMillan at 7:02pm 

2. MINUTES OF THE AGM 

Kirke circulated the minutes from the June 6th 2005 AGM . The minutes were adopted as circulated with one correction to Page 2, adding the wording “All of the Residents” 

Jeanne Gregory requested that in future for any AGM or Open Meetings, that Residents give their name, and address before speaking. She apologized for using the term “One Member” in the minutes, when she did not know the speaker. 

                            Page 2 

3. PRESIDENT’S REPORT  (KIRKE) 
Kirke distributed the Event Sheet detailing the progress of the OCP. A discussion followed with the executive agreeing that no more information is to be accepted, we are moving forward from here. It was acknowledged that some minor changes were made to the June 6th draft, and possible further changes could follow.  Kirke will follow up this concern with George Holme. 

4. TREASURER’S REPORT  (DIANE) 
Diane will take the minutes of the AGM to the Bank allowing the changes in the signing authority to take place. Diane has 5 outstanding bills to pay – AGS, Canada Post, Parks West, and Colleen Macri for the Newsletter. It was agreed to keep four signing authority executive members – President, Vice-President, Treasurer and Secretary.

5. SECRETARY’S REPORT

Jeanne reminded the Executive that she wished to resign as Secretary, she had stated so at the AGM. Kirke will actively look for a replacement.  Jackie Hall’s name was suggested. 

            Jeanne offered to call her and discuss the position. Jeanne offered to help Diane Hill with 

            mailing of the Newsletter, and the planning of the Social Events.

6.  WORKING COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. WATER AND WASTE – Mike Rich.   ( to be inserted ) 

b. NEWSLETTER – JULY EDITION ( ALL) 

It was noted that the President is responsible for collecting all the articles and reports for the Quarterly Newsletter. A discussion followed on which committees to keep active, and which would be ongoing. Mike Gray suggested we could use a more basic format similar to what Fairwinds publishes.  It was noted that mailing costs made up the bulk of the costs, not the actual desk-top publishing by employee Colleen Macri. A discussion followed on the frequency of the Newsletter, and the possibility of putting it on the Web. It was also discussed whether to publish the monthly minutes of the Executive meetings on the web. It was decided that a small note would appear in the next Newsletter advising residents that “Executive Monthly meeting minutes are available if any residents wishes to read them” It was suggested that we hold “Open” meetings once or twice a year, to keep the residents informed. It was suggested that Art Lightburn could be contacted to perhaps write and article on the new Rotary Park, along North West Bay Road. The executive agreed to try and adhere to the quarterly publication that is now in place. A further suggestion was made to ask the residents themselves if they still wish to receive the Newsletter. It was agreed to table any further discussion on the Newsletter until the next meeting, when we would have had a chance to speak to the residents ourselves. 

c. SOCIAL COMMITTEE (DIANE) 

Diane would like to see a Newsletter be distributed to the residents no later than the first week in August. Information on the September 11th BBQ has to be published as soon as possible. A discussion followed re the offer of Andy Pearson to host the event at Pacific Shores. It was agreed that the Residents Association would pay $100.00 for the use of the BBQ area of Pacific Shores, and each resident would pay $5.00 per head, for the meal, that would include Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, and Cold Salads. It was also agreed to charge any non-members $15.00 for the event. All residents would be required to pre-register for this event, so we can advise Pacific Shores the size of our group.  It was estimated that this would be about 55 – 60 people. 

Diane spoke about her wish for a Separate Function to be held for the many volunteers that have helped the Association in the past, and also for the New and Old Directors of the Association. No definite date, or type of event was decided on. 

6 REVIEW PURPOSE OF NNRA CONSTITUTION 

The executive reviewed the constitution set in May 2001.  No changes were made at this time.

8. WORKING COMMITTEE REVIEW 
 A lengthy discussion was held on the existing committees. It was agreed to delete the Ocean Water committee. A new committee was formed name Neighbourhood Issues, which would cover the original working committees such as Parks & Open Spaces, and Safe Community Program. Legislation – Growth Management, which Janet Farooq had requested to resign from, will now being chaired by Kirke MacMillan.  The Water & Waste Committee will still be chaired by Mike Rich. 

Budget and Financial Plans would be handled by all three Directors….Frank Herman, Mike Gray, and Dave Jamieson. The Membership committee will be handled by Rhonda Lott, and Anne Dombrowski. The Newsletter will still be published by Colleen Macri. 

The Social Committee will be chaired by Diane Hill, with Jeanne Gregory helping. 

9. NNRA WEBSITE 
Dave Jamieson spoke about starting up our own web site.  He has experience in this type of computer work, and will work with his son on this project.  Dave had already gone ahead and reserved and registered our own website: www.nnra.ca . Our email address of nnra@shaw.ca  should be channeled to more than one person. Dave will go ahead and set up a temporary design for us to discuss further at our next meeting. Dave would like to see Links to the RDN, and the possibility of publishing Agenda’s and the Monthly Executive Minutes of Meetings on our Website. A discussion followed on the content of the Website, and it was decided that no telephone numbers would be shown, only email addresses. Kirke will be asking resident’s opinion on this new Website. 

10. OTHER 
Mike Gray advised us that the NPORA residents association had made a donation to the working group that was responsible for the new landscaping that was being done at the Nanoose Place Centre. Support was received from the Executive committee to go ahead and also make a similar donation to the Landscaping Group. 

A discussion was held on what we could do, to recognize and appreciate the work that has been done, by the Past Director and Chairpersons of the Working Committee. In the past certificates has been presented to them. Gift certificates were suggested.  A further suggestion of perhaps a Progressive Type Dinner Party could be held in their honour. 

Mike Rich mentioned the need for “Succession Planning” as Directors would hold a position for only 2 – 3 years. Perhaps it was time to think about future replacements. 

The Executive discussed the best location to hold our monthly meetings. Somewhere close was important. Pacific Shores, or Craig Bay was suggested. It was decided to look further in using on own homes on a rotation basis. The executive was asked to advise Kirke the best month for them to hold a meeting. It was agreed to change the meetings back to Tuesdays, as that evening suited the majority of the committee. Frank Hermann offered to hold the Tuesday Sept. 20th meeting. 

A discussion was held on the current Voting Procedure. Should there be just one vote for each property? Can each member of the family have one vote. No changes were made at present. Diane Hill, will print out an active and current membership list for our next meeting. 

11. ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45pm. 

